Flathead Valley Chapter SHRM
Board Meeting
January 3, 2012 at 4:00 pm

Meeting was called to order at 4:03 p.m. on January 3rd, 2013 in the LC Staffing conference room.

Present:  Cindy Carpenter, Jaime Braden, Kiersten Adams, Peggy Young, Maria Gilman, Lauren Becchetti, Maureen Bryan, Roberta Diegal, Malissa Campbell, Ronda Gress, and Jodi Smith.

Minutes:   There was a motion to approve the December minutes as written; a second was made and all approved.  The minutes will now come directly from Lauren Becchetti to each individual board member.  If anyone has any concerns or changes, please let her know.

Treasurers Report:  Maureen Bryan and Ronda Gress provided the Treasurer’s Report for review.  $5,786.20 was the beginning balance with an ending balance of $6,874.71.  There was a motion to approve the Treasurers Report as written; a second was made and all approved.  Maureen noted that there is $1,100 in PayPal deposits that are not reflected on the Treasurers Report.

Chair Reports:
· Membership – Peggy Young shared that as of the meeting, 67 members have renewed their membership for 2013; compared to last year, we are sitting good so far.
· Programs- Cindy Carpenter reminded us that at the next SHRM Chapter meeting we would be having Kellie Danielson and Jessica Rogers from Montana West speaking at the very beginning; the group agreed to pay for their lunches.  Cindy will be sharing a list of attendees to Ronda, who needs to watch who has and hasn’t paid.  There is a possibility of having Dan’s daughter come speak to the group for the May meeting; it would be Wellness based but Cindy had heard concerns that it would be more of a sales pitch.  Jodi mentioned that Deb Snellen might also be a possibility for a speaker, and she will communicate with Deb in regards to that.  Cindy will finish up her duties with January and February programs, and then she will be passing the torch on.  
· Foundation – It was shared on Amanda Hawley’s behalf that $1,027.50 was contributed to SHRM from our chapter silent auction, and $325.00 was contributed as the board contribution from split the pot.  Jaime brought up the idea of possibly using the money for a conference sponsorship.  The group liked the idea and will discuss it at a later date.
· Diversity- Roberta Diegel express that she would need some direction.  The group shared ideas such as Veterans (hiring), any programs specifically relating to diversity, and possibly the hiring felons.  It was brought up that the Veteran’s Center might be a good resource to utilize, and Jodi said she would forward the FLASH meeting information on to Roberta; FLASH is going to have a speaker who speaks on disabilities specifically.
· Legislative – Jaime Braden had sent out a spreadsheet prior to the meeting, which contains important Bill updates.  Currently there are 1700 Bills that she is working on sorting through.  More to come. 
· Workforce Readiness – Kiersten Adams reported that people who attended the brown bag were surveyed about topics of interest; it came back that people would be interested in hearing more about conflict resolution, interviewing, documentation, performance reviews and wrongful discharge.  Kiersten is going to reach out to the college level, to hear what they might be interested in.  Jodi informed the group of an upcoming brown bag at FVCC that has yet to be filled, and Kiersten agreed to share the information out on the website to see if they could generate any ideas for the brown bag.
· College Relations – Jodi Smith shared with the group that FVCC would be holding another Resume Café on Wednesday, March 27th, and she was looking for any suggestions.  The group shared that the time of the Resume Café poses some conflicts.  If the time was moved to either the morning or the evening it would work better; SHRM would still sponsor the snack/refreshments.  The board also suggested emailing the grading rubric ahead of time, so volunteers would have a chance to review it.  The group agreed that 15 minutes with each student was a good amount of time; it is about quality not quantity.  Jodi noticed in her “job description” that there used to be a scholarship program for students attending FVCC with a focus in HR.  The group discussed on how HR isn’t offered at the college any more, and the scholarship hasn’t been around for awhile, so there was no need to bring it back.  To go off of that, Jodi mentioned that there used to be a student rate for our chapter membership.  The group said they haven’t gotten any inquiries about student membership, but if students are interested we could start them off with a guest pass and go from there.  It was also mentioned that the college offers a SHRM Essentials class, and Jodi was curious if there would be any interest from the group in participating in that class or something similar.
· Communication- Malissa Campbell asked the group for feedback on the website; please let her know if there are any errors that need to be corrected.  It was brought to Malissa’s attention that the security settings on LinkedIn make it difficult for people to post on the groups page.  She will check in with Grechen to see what she can do about the settings.  Malissa will also be updating the list of board members on the chapter website.
· Certification – No report.

Old Business:
· SHAPE Plan review- SHAPE is due January 31st, and it is waiting to be submitted.  It looks as though the group will achieve Gold status, with a possibility of Platinum status.  More to come.
· SHRM National membership requirement for board members- Maria asked the group if the group would be willing to pay half of a board member national membership.  The board made a motion to pay for half of the national membership; a second was made and all approved.
· Programs Chair position and Legislative Chair position- We are in need of people to fill both positions; this will be mentioned at the chapter meeting, but let Maria know if there is any interest.
· Special 2013 Planning meeting- Maria asked the group if they would be willing to either start a half an hour early or leave a half an hour later at the February meeting to allow for extra 2013 planning, and the group agreed.
· 2013 Excellence in HR Award- Rebecca will talk more about at the next meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:15 p.m.  The next Board Meeting will be held on Thursday, February 7th, 2013, at 4 p.m. in the LC Staffing conference room.
